
Faii7 Robert D. Meehan

P4;int Director - Regulatory NH
- - 770 Elm Street, 1st Floorcommunications

Manchester, NH 03101
May 6, 2016

Ms. Debra A. Howland
Executive Director and Secretary NAYO616 FM I 21
New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission
2 1 South Fruit Street, Suite 1 0
Concord, New Hampshire 03301

Re: DT 16-534: Request for Adoption Under Section 252(i) of the Telecommunications
Act of 1996

Dear Ms. Howland:

on April 28, 2016 Northern New England Telephone Operations LLC d/b/a FairPoint
Communications-NNE (“FairPoint”) submitted a copy of an agreement executed between
FairPoint and TDS MetroCom, LLC (the “Parties”) adopting the terms of an Interconnection
Agreement between FairPoint and YMAX Communications Corp. (“YMAX”). On May 4, 2016,
Mr. Ladam notified FairPoint that the docket number referenced in the adoption letter and
transmittal letter is not correct and that the underlying agreement the Parties adopted was
approved by Secretarial Letter in docket DT 06-089. Mr. Ladam requested FairPoint submit a
corrected filing referencing the correct docket number where the Commission approved the
underlying FairPoint-YMAX interconnection agreement.

Enclosed for filing pursuant to Section 252(i) of the Telecommunications Act of 1 996 is an
original plus two paper copies and one electronic copy of a signed agreement between FairPoint
and TDS Metrocom, LLC for adoption ofthe terms ofthe Interconnection Agreement between
FairPoint (formerly Venzon) and YMAX, as such agreement exists on the date of the adoption
letter after giving effect to operation oflaw. The FairPoint-YMAX interconnection agreement
was approved by Secretarial Letter dated June 27, 2006 in Docket 06-089. The Parties
respectfully request the New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission approve the adoption
agreement as an effective agreement within the State ofNew Hampshire.

Please contact me with any questions or concerns.

Thank you.

Regards,

Robert D. Meehan

603-656-8116


